
Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly of the Parish Council held at Lanlivery 
Village Hall on Wednesday 22nd April 2015 at 7.30 pm 

 
Present  Cllrs Haley, Christophers, Haley, Hughes, Richards, Roberts, 

Sinkins and Turner. 
 
In attendance  The Parish Clerk, Mrs Sally Vincent 

Cornwall Cllr Miss B Bay 
Tasha Davis (Network Community Link Officer) 
Rosemary Stone (Network Community Support Assistant) 

   19 members of the public. 
 
14/167 Apologies     PCSO Merrikin, PC A Barnicoat  

 
14/168 Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on 23rd April 2014 

The Clerk read the minutes and it was proposed by Cllr Richards, seconded 
Cllr Sinkins and RESOLVED that they be approved and signed by the 
Chairman.  

 
14/169 Matters Arising 

None. 
 
14/170 To receive the Chairmans Report 
 Cllr Haley gave her annual report – appendix 1  
 
14/171 To receive the report of the Cornwall Councillor  

Cllr Bay gave her annual report and stated that . 
• She was very busy with Council meetings but had to admit that 

Lanlivery was her favourite parish to visit 
• She was pleased to have been able to give a grant for the defibrillator 

and the Boslymon sign 
• She was still trying to address the problem of the dreaded potholes- 

Teresa had declined the offer of tea and cake if she resurfaced the 
entirety of the parish 

• She could arrange for excessive litter to be collected 
             

14/172 To receive the Police Report – full report appendix 2 
PCSO Natalie Merrikin had supplied the annual crime report.  

• There had been 8 crimes recorded in the parish during the year 1 x 
violence with injury, 1 x violence without injury, 1 x rape, 3 x theft, 2 
x criminal damage and 33 incidents recorded. 

 
14/173 To receive the report from the Tree Warden 
  Cllr Hughes reported that any fallen trees in the public areas of the parish had 

 been quickly and efficiently dealt with. 
  A new plantation had been planted at Treganoon, which would clearly take 

 many years to mature 
  The WI had planted a horse chestnut tree in the new churchyard to celebrate  
  100 years of the WI. 
 



14/174 To receive the report from the Friends of the Luxulyan Valley 
Cllr Hughes reported that a lot of work had been done in the valley and there 
was now disabled access in the lower levels. Unfortunately dog walkers were 
leaving the ‘poo bags’ hanging in trees, which was unacceptable. Cllr Hughes 
noted that ‘stick and flick’ was now being encouraged in the countryside. 

  
14/175 To receive the report from the CALC representative 
  Cllr Sinkins reported that there was no update 
 
14/176 To receive the report from the School Governor Representative 
  Cllr Turner gave her annual report – appendix 3 
 
14/177 To receive the Thomas Bullock Report 
  Cllr Christophers gave her report – appendix 4 
 
14/178 To receive the report from the Luxulyan Valley Partnership 
  Cllr Sinkins gave her report – appendix 5  

  
14/179 To receive the report from the Network Area Representative 

 Cllr Sinkins gave her report – appendix 6 
 Tasha Davis and Rosemary Stone introduced themselves as the CC officers 

replacing Martin Eddy and Lisa Grigg for the Lanlivery Network Area. They 
reported that the next Network Meeting would be held on the following 
Monday when Phil Mason (CC Planning & Enterprise) and Cornwall Cllr 
Edwina Hannaford (Planning portfolio holder) would be in attendance. Both 
Tasha and Rosemary assured the meeting that they were there to help and 
were looking forward to working with the parish council. 

  
14/180 Neighbourhood Plan 
  Cllr Sinkins gave her report – appendix 7 – and also referred everybody to the 

 exhibits at the back of the room outlining the progress of the Plan to date. 
  

14/181 Public Questions 
Colin Dunn asked Rosemary exactly what her role was. Rosemary explained 
that there were 12 Community Link Officers in the county and 6 support 
officers, like herself. Her role was to manage the Network Meetings and deal 
with general administration. 
Ed Veerman noted that a change of government could impact on the adoption 
of a Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Sinkins accepted that this could be the case but 
assured the meeting that the Steering Group would push the process forward 
as quickly as possible in order to minimise the risk of this happening. 
Cllr Christophers asked if anybody had any information about the future of 
Churchtown. Diane Williams reported that she understood that contracts had 
yet to be signed in respect of the proposed sale. 
 
The Chairman invited all present to enjoy some refreshments and a glass of 
wine kindly provided by her husband and herself and the Neighbourhood Plan 
Steering Group. 
 

           Meeting Closed  8.19pm   


